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Perspective

Birds and aircraft have collided, with
damage to both, since the early days of
aviation. The first recorded human death
resulting from a bird-aircraft collision
occurred in 1910. As aircraft became more
numerous and their speeds increased,
damage became more serious and costly.
The first serious turbine engine crash
caused by birds occurred in 1960 and took
more than 60 human lives. Since then, bird-
aircraft collisions in the United States
have caused about 100 deaths. In Canada,
no lives have been lost, but 10 military
aircraft have crashed, and a number of
commercial aircraft have been damaged.

In 1963 the National Research Council
of Canada, at the request of the Deputy
Minister of the Department of Transport,
founded the Associate Committee on Bird
Hazards o Aircraft. That Committee, on
which are represented the National Re-
search Council, the Department of Trans-
port, the Department of National Defence,
the Canadian Wildlife Service, the Cana-
dian Airline Pilots’ Association, Air Can-
ada, Canadian Pacific Airlines, and the
engine manufacturers, has studied the prob-
lem and recommended solutions.

While engineering solutions may be
possible they will take time. Meanwhile,
habitat management at airports has resulted
in fewer birds being attracted to those
areas. That has reduced the likelihood of
bird strikes near airports.

Radar study of bird movements aloft
has helped to define the timing, duration,
direction, speed, and location of major
movements of large birds considered to be
amajor hazard to aircraft in flight. Rela-
tions between major bird movements and
weather parameters are being studied.

Since 1965 we have been experimenting
with forecasting bird migration movements
inrelation to weather forecasts. The method
is being refined with the hope that bird haz-
ard forecasts for aircraft will eventually be
as accurate as present thunderstorm fore-
casts.

The following papers set out the general
nature of the habitat management tech-

niques found useful in reducing bird haz-
ards at airports, the radar technique used
to gather data for experiments in forecast-
ing bird hazards aloft, and details of some
types of bird movement revealed by radar.

V. E. F. Solman






